
Three years ago, 
my bulletin article 
posed the question, 
“what will we learn 
about ourselves when 
we emerge from the 
pandemic?” While 
COVID is here to stay, 

we have certainly emerged from where 
we were in spring of 2020. So what did 
I learn?

I learned how much I need to be 
with actual people. I don’t mind video 
conferencing. It’s a wonderful tool 
when necessary. It allows people to 
stay connected. It allowed families 
across the country to mourn loved ones 
together. Our family had incredibly 
meaningful Shivah gatherings for my 
brother, Ken, over Zoom. They were, 
perhaps even more meaningful than if 
they had been in person. 

But I learned that, eventually, I was 
much healthier, and a bit less anxious, 
if I stayed off of social media and 
Zoom classes and focused on seeing 
people in person. I know this is not 
possible for everyone and I’m so glad 
we have the technology that can keep 
people engaged in community and 
learning over video.  Perhaps, as a 
musician, the practical need to be in 
the same room with people to make 
music factored into the equation of 
what I needed. I never liked the choirs 
with everyone spliced together into a 
video and I liked it even less when it 
was a necessity. It is such a gift to be 
able to sing with people in person and 
play music with others in real time. 

Our Shabbat morning services and 
daily Minyanim are affirmations of life. 
Our monthly Shabbat Song Circles are 
celebrations of beauty and healing. 
The sound of 15-30 voices swirling 
around the air in the Mendelson Family 
Library, restores my soul. Last time we 
met, we shared our thoughts about 
a selection of a passage by Shalom 
Noah Berzovsky from our beautiful 
Siddur Lev Shalem. 

“On Shabbat, we enter this world 
of gentleness, of appreciation, of 
welcome. We join in community . . . of 
people finding each other.”

It is so healing to find one another; to 
just sit and be, in song and in silence, in 
prayer and in laughter. After emerging, 
I seek out these opportunities even 
more than before. I am more aware of 
what is healthy for me and what is not. 

While this article is coming out after 
the final Shabbat Song Circle of the 
season, I look forward to Shabbat 
Zimrah on June 10. Like Shabbat 
Shirah, we will have a nosh at 8:30 am 
and then a beautiful service filled with 
opportunities for song and for silence. 
What a wonderful opportunity to find 
each other once again.

With great love and blessing,

Cantor Sharon Nathanson
Hazzan Sharon Nathanson

314-576-9990 x104
sharon.nathanson@bnaiamoona.com
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Shabbat Service Schedule
June 3:  Nasso
June 10:  Beha’alotcha
June 17: Sh’lach

Shabbat Mevarchim
June 24:  Korach

Shabbat Zachor
July 1: Chukat-Balak
July 8:  Pinchas
July 15:  Matot-Masei

Shabbat Mevarchim
July 22:  Devarim

Shabbat Hazon
July 29:  Vaetchanan

Shabbat Nachamu
August 5:  Eikev
August 12:  Re’eh

Shabbat Mevarchim
August 19:  Shoftim
August 26:  Ki Teitzei



Our budgeted goal for our fundraiser 
for 2022-23 is $100,000. We are only 
$13,000 away from our goal. If you 
are not yet a sponsor for our annual 
“From Play to Pray Fundraiser” please 
consider a one-time sponsorship to 
help us reach our goal. These additional 
funds are necessary for balancing our 
budget and ensuring our fiscal viability. 
We are so very close!

We are most grateful to our current 
sponsors who have supported our 
fundraiser at a variety of levels. With 
special thanks to our supporters (as of 
May 1, 2023):

$360 - $539 Give & Grow
Rabbi Jeffrey & Lauren Abraham
Pam & Howard Appelman
Faith & Corey Berger
Debbie & Jeff Dalin
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Gay & Larry Goldenberg
Susan Nathanson & Lester Goldman

Cheryl Perl
Monica & Joel Perlmutter
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres
Rabbi Carnie & Paulie Rose
Jackson Salasky
Gloria Spitzer
Phyllis & Gary Traub
Diane & Sam Valencia

$540 - $1,079 Share & Care
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Laurie & Ed Chod
Diane & Paul Gallant
Nikki & Andrew Goldfeder
Susan & Neal Kalishman
Anita & Ken Kraus
Jackie Levin & Michael Rubin
Anne Brafa-Mazur & Rick Mazur

$1,080 - $1,799 Gracious Giver
Nancy & Bob Gellman
Shelly & Barry Milder
Linda & Michael Rosenblatt
Pearl Serota & Steve Nordlund
Rachel & Alan Taxman

$1,800 - $3,599 Imagining the Future
Anonymous
Robin & David Chervitz
Shelley & Bruce Edwards
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg
Cantor Sharon & Michael Nathanson
Beth Saltzman
Jennifer & Matt Smith
Amy & Eric Wallerstein

$3,600 - $5,399 Visionary

$5,400 and above… Dream Maker
B’nai Amoona Sisterhood
Harvey Greenstein
Barb & Bob Hoffman
Tracey & Jeff Singer

Please consider joining this amazing 
group with your gift as a sponsor!

Finally, we have chosen to make 
a slight change to our show of 
gratitude – our thank you for being 
BA members, for being a part of our 
LRECC, for caring, for participating 

and volunteering, and especially, a 
huge thank you, Todah Rabbah, for 
giving! We will be celebrating with 
a special Congregational Kiddush 
on Saturday, June 24, 2023. At this 
Kiddush luncheon, we will also be 
unveiling an extraordinarily special 
surprise to celebrate the culmination 
of our fundraiser and the 50th 
anniversary of our LRECC. Please 
mark your calendars to attend our 
Kiddush celebrating our Congregation, 
and our gratitude for all our members 
and the wide variety of gifts so many of 
you so generously share!

We are so close, but yet, so far away...

What’s Happening in the LRECC
What a year!
At the LRECC it’s been 

a busy 10 months! Our 
school’s foundation is 
built on the amazing, 
committed and engaging 
teachers that lead the 

children each day. Their love and 
commitment to the children is what 
has made this year a success.

It is bittersweet that we say  L’hitraot 
to this year’s Panda Pre-K class as 
they head to their next academic 
adventures. Many of these kiddos have 
been with us since they were infants 
in the Parparim room. Regardless of 
when they started, it has been an 
honor to watch them grow and develop 
into the amazing humans they are 
today! We know they have the best still 
yet to come and we wish them well.

Our school is continuing to grow. 
This school year we welcomed 20 
new families to our community. With 
that said, we are looking to hire new 
teachers and add to our sub list! If 
you or someone you know may be 
interested, please reach out.

Gail
Gail Armstrong

Director of Development
314-576-9990 x126 

gail@bnaiamoona.com

Stop the presses! At our Annual Meeting on May 15, Alan & Rachel Taxman made a public $7200 

gift match to help us exceed our fundraising goal. The match challenge was met within 12 hours, 

taking us to $101,400! Todah Rabbah to the Taxman’s and our match donors! Sponsorships are still 

open to exceed our budgeted goals and enhance the LRECC and BA.
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Kerri
Kerri Alper

Director of Early Childhood Education
314-576-9990 x140

kerri@bnaiamoona.com

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!



The Meyer Kranzberg Learning Center
My grandmother 

died two years ago. 
She was the last of my 
grandparents. Each of 
them left an indelible 
mark on my life. From 
each of them, in their 

own way, I learned so much. Through 
stories shared and experiences I had 
with each of them, I began to hear 
about their lives “before” I even existed. 
Their accomplishments. Their impact. 
Their choices. Their values.

When I first came to B’nai Amoona, I 
was informed that the Religious School 
was named MKLC. Only after my first 
week did I learn what those initials 
meant. The Meyer Kranzberg Learning 
Center. Upon hearing this I asked 
the question, “Who is/was Meyer 
Kranzberg?” I was not raised at B’nai 
Amoona and the name Kranzberg 
to me brought to mind philanthropy 
in the community. It was associated 
with Federation, the Day School, and 
the Art Community in the St. Louis 
Community.

Once I asked the question, my 
lessons began! In St. Louis the name 
Kranzberg is often associated with 
giving. With righteous acts. With the 
understanding that it is important to 
do the work and support that which is 
good for the community. I also learned 
that the Kranzberg family was multi 
-generational. The Meyer Kranzberg of 
MKLC was a man with great knowledge. 
He was a charismatic person. He was a 
man who understood the importance of 

the Jewish Community and Synagogue 
life. He was also a man with - what 
my grandmother would call - a bit of 
chutzpah!

Were it not for Meyer Kranzberg, I 
am confident that B’nai Amoona and 
our Kehillah, our community, would 
not exist. Mr. Kranzberg was the Vice 
President of B’nai Amoona when the 
decision was made to buy land and 
begin the move of B’nai Amoona to 
Trinity. He was the chairman of the 
Capital Campaign, and without his 
leadership and belief in this move, 
it may never have occurred. Ken 
Kranzberg, Meyer’s son, delayed his 
Bar Mitzvah by one month so as to 
be the first Bar Mitzvah in Trinity’s 
Sanctuary.

Once my listening campaign began, 
it was apparent that there was much 
more to his life at the Synagogue. 
His Presidency was from 1951 
to 1955. During those years many 
important decisions were made for 
the Congregation. Mr. Kranzberg 
was responsible for ensuring that a 
President’s term had limits. His tenure 
included a time when the Executive 
Director demanded a raise just before 
the High Holidays, and threatened to 
leave if it was not granted. Mr. Kranzberg 
was a man of integrity and did not like 
this threatening behavior. He did not 
grant the raise, and the Executive 
Director left immediately. This left Mr. 
Kranzberg with the responsibility of 
ensuring that the High Holy Days went 
off without a hitch. When the Cantor no 

longer wanted to be the one opening 
the synagogue for business every day, 
Mr Kranzberg told him to give him the 
keys and someone else would replace 
his job! This convinced the Cantor to 
continue his responsibilities until he 
retired. He was also the one who hired 
Burt Grossman as well as brought Ted 
Fisher into the synagogue to soon 
assume a leadership position. One of 
the greatest triumphs of all was when 
Mr. Meyer Kranzberg went to Chicago 
and convinced our beloved Rabbi 
Lipnick (z”l), that we needed him in 
St. Louis and that he must come back 
to B’nai Amoona. When Mr Kranzberg 
talked, the great Rabbi listened and 
returned.

Meyer Kranzberg and his legacy is 
felt throughout our community. He was 
a man who was easy going until he 
saw injustices and then he became 
strong willed in his fight and ideals. His 
life was one of sacrifice, determination, 
hope, and persistence. He said what 
he was going to do, and then followed 
through. This was his life until he died 
on his 72nd Birthday.

For all this, and so much more, 
Kenneth Kranzberg, Meyer Kranzberg’s 
son, wanted to dedicate a valuable 
entity of B’nai Amoona to his father. 
This is why we are all able to learn, 
grow, and benefit from the Meyer 
Kranzberg Learning Center at B’nai 
Amoona. May his life continue to bless 
us with a love of Jewish learning and 
joy. May we recognize, L’dor V’Dor, the 
generations that came before and may 

we continue to remember them in our 
hearts and minds. May we continue to 
learn from our parents, grandparents, 
and great grandparents. Without our 
foremothers and forefathers, without 
Sarah, Rebecca, Rachel and Leah 
or Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob, the 
Jewish community that embraces us 
today would not exist. 

May we learn from Ken Kranzberg 
that it is important for each of us to 
remember the gifts of those who came 
before us and find ways to keep the 
memories of their parents alive. To 
Meyer Kranzberg I will continue to say 
thank you! 
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Liessa
Liessa Alperin

Director of Congregational Life and Engagement
314-576-9990 x116

liessa@bnaiamoona.com

Camp Ramot Amoona
Kyla

Kyla Gersten
Director of Camp Ramot Amoona

314-769-5952
kyla@bnaiamoona.com

Haven't registered for camp yet? 

Contact Kyla Gersten for more information!



Sisterhood has had some great 
programs this Spring. Here’s a recap:

• Everyone helped share the love 
of Purim by supporting our main 
fundraiser, “Sisterhood is Loved 
Beyond Measure.” We hope you all 
enjoyed the creative gift bags and 
a big thank you to our hardworking 
co-chairs, Missy Korenblat-Hanin 
and Tracey Singer, as well as all 
their volunteers.

• On Sunday morning March 12th 
over 40 women came together 
to tour the new Kaplan Feldman 
Holocaust Museum. Everyone was 
moved by the beautiful exhibits, 
and we highly recommend you 
visit. Thank you to our education 
co-chairs Karyn Fine, Sylvia 
Manewith and Faith Waxman 
as well as Barb Hoffman for her 
added support.  

• We had a wonderful Passover 
Mimouna program with our 

programming co-chairs Rachel 
Persellin-Armoza, Marci Boyer, 
and Lori Kabrun-Berry. Everything 
was delicious and we had fun 
dancing! Thank you to Nathalie 
and Naomi Scharf for sharing their 
family traditions of this Moroccan 
custom. 

• Our last program of the spring was 
The Conversation Project with 
Rabbi Jessica Shafrin. We learned 
how to approach having those 
difficult conversations regarding 
advance directives, living wills and 
other topics. 

If you’re not a current member, it’s 
not too late to join the fun. Visit 
bnaiamoona.com/sisterhood. 

Wishing everyone an amazing, 
fun, and safe summer! 

Your co-presidents,

The Art Gallery at B’nai Amoona is 
concluding its first season which has 
been exceedingly successful. There 
were 13 artists represented. We began 
with our own Obbie Price (z”l) whose 
watercolors were a real delight and 
a hit with our congregation and all 
of those who saw them. The other 
artists that have been represented this 
first season were Gary Kodner, Mark 
Witzling, Tsila Schwartz, Mark Koritz, 
Lenore Pepper, Jill Nassau, Jonathan 
Levy, Dganit Moreno, Bob Denlow, 
David Capes, Neshama Roash, and 
Sandy Kaplan. Our preschool artists 
exhibited during the Hanukkah season 

and the fourth-grade students at the 
SMJCS exhibited their remarkable art 
as well. 

Our most recent artist reception 
attracted more than one hundred 
people, most of whom were not B’nai 
Amoona members, thus giving B’nai 
Amoona a presence in the community 
that it might not otherwise have. 

The cost of the art hanging systems, 
enhanced lighting installations, 
reception expenses, and publicity have 
amounted to several thousand dollars, 
all of which was funded by donations 
and art sales. There has been no cost 
to the operating budget.

The art committee, composed of 
Carole Simon, a long-time docent 
of the St. Louis Art Museum, Sandy 
Kaplan, a prominent ceramic sculptor, 
Rachel Bray Spezia, a graphic artist, 
Jan Baron, and Lester Goldman are 
greatly indebted to Jeff Singer for his 
vision and support, and also to our 
professional office staff, Anita Kraus, 
Gail Armstrong, and Vickie Shuchart. 
We are also much indebted to Beth 
Saltzman who, with Chris Whitaker, 
provided the sumptuous reception 
buffets and Karen Noss, who enhanced 
our receptions with her beautiful harp 
playing. The committee is very thankful 

for the help of Norwood Janitorial 
Services who assisted our artists in 
installing their art for each exhibit. 

Our current exhibit of fine art 
photographs and ceramic sculptures 
will conclude on June 9th. This summer 
the children artists of Ramot Amoona 
and B’nai Ami will be displaying their 
work. The committee is already hard 
at work planning our next season of 
exhibits.

The Art Gallery at B’nai Amoona 

Diane & Elise 
Diane Friedman & Elise Krug

sisterhood@bnaiamoona.com

Sisterhood is Loved Beyond Measure 
Purim Mishloach Manot Fundraiser

Passover 
Mimouna Program

Visit bnaiamoona.com/mensclub to sign up for Boys Night Out and 
learn more about Men’s Club.

artgallery@bnaiamoona.com
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On Minyanaire Shabbat, April 8, 2023, 
Sheryl and Larry Zigler were named 
B’nai Amoona’s “2023 Minyanaires of 
the Year.”  

For over two decades, the Ziglers, 
longtime members of B’nai Amoona, 
dedicate themselves to being present 
for the Friday morning MInyan. They 
join other daily Minyanaires and are 
counted as part of the necessary 10 
adult men and women needed to 
recite Kaddish for those in mourning or 
marking the Yahrzeit for a loved one. 

If you are already a Minyanaire, thank 
you for continuing to support our daily 
Minyanim Services!   If you have been 
thinking of becoming a Minyanaire, now 
is the time to contact us at minyan@
bnaiamoona.com and we will be in 
touch. It’s easy! You choose the day 
and time according to your schedule. 
Your participation is vital to our efforts 
to grow the BA tradition of providing 
Minyanim twice a day throughout the 
year.

No prior skills are needed.  If you 
need help, we are here to familiarize 
you with the Weekday Siddur and 

the Service. You’ll be welcomed with 
open arms and will enjoy the mutual 
friendship with longtime Minyanaires.

Let us know if you would like to 
become a Zoom Angel, a Greeter, 
or a Food Angel. These Minyanaires 
welcome everyone to the Minyan 
each day and help set up the “Kibbitz 
and Nosh” after services… there’s 
something for everyone!!! 

In Peace and Love,

Mazel Tov and Siman Tov...
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Condolences

The Congregation extends heartfelt

sympathy to the families of:

May their memories be a source of blessing!

Susan Ruth Barad
Samuel J. Broh
Bonnie Jean Dick
Jerry Fiman
Ruth Barbara Fisher
Richard Frohlichstein
Michael David Goldberg
Joan Hoffman
Corrine Rosenthal Bond Jacobson
Mollie Lakin
Shalom Levi
Diana L. Lutz

Michael “Mickey” Marks
Beverly (Gaynor) Moll
Adrienne “Ady” G. Rosenberg
Gloria Marlene Schramm
Harry Shechter
Susan Moldovan Smith
Jan Subar
Jayne Weitz
Byron Wilkenfeld
Charlotte Teresa “Sherry” Wolff
Benjamin Zimmerman

As of 5/12//23

Our May B’nai Mitzvah

May 21, 2023: 
Bat Mitzvah of Michaella Moll, 
Daughter of Robin and AJ Moll

May 6, 2023 
Bar Mitzvah of Dylan Becker,

son of Jennifer Becker

May 13, 2023: 
Bar Mitzvah of Aden Perlmutter, 

son of Cheryl & Michael Perlmutter

Sam Dorshow on his recent graduation from the St. Louis County Fire Academy and 
becoming a Firefighter Paramedic.

Julia and Michael Castner on the birth of their daughter, Isabelle Marie. Proud grandparents 
are Sylvia and Stuart Manewith and Patrick and Kathy Castner.  Proud Great 
Grandparents are Ruth and Irwin (z’”l) Kugelman, Esther and Bob Manewith, Patricia and 
James (z”l) Wilds, and Sherwood (z”l) and Mildred (z”l) Castner.

Richard Gavatin on receiving the St. Louis Press Club’s highest honor, the Catfish 
Award, at its recent annual meeting. The award recognizes his contributions to the field of 
communications and to the club, and for being their long-time treasurer.

Beckey and Byron Landron on the birth of their daughter Elena Landron. Proud 
grandparents are Robin and Steve Cohen & Elba Rivera and Juan Landron. She is also 
the niece of Shelby Cohen and cousin of Spencer Cohen.

Jamie and Adam Heldman on the birth of their daughter, Sophie Hannah Heldman. Proud 
grandparents are Debbie and Jeff Dalin and Julie and Roger Heldman. Proud brother is Eli 
Heldman. Proud great-grandparents are Oscar and Elaine (z”l) Goldberg, Iris Diamond, 
and Anne Heldman. Elena is also the niece of Zach Dalin and Andy Dalin and she is the 
great-great-niece of Phyllis Goldberg.

Anita and Kenny Kraus & Sue and Herb Lesser on the birth of their grandson, Jackson 
James Kraus. Proud parents are Mara and Danny Kraus. Great-grandparents are Judi and 
Marty Chaitman, Sharon and Walter Fink, Linda & Jerry (z”l) Kraus, Howard Lesser, & 
Shirley & Jerry (z”l) Shwartz.

Evan Canis on being chosen as a US Presidential Scholars Program candidate 
representing the Rockwood School District. Evan is the son of Terri and Randy Canis and 
brother of Erin Canis.

Glenn and Carol Medwin & Beth Cameron and Jeff and Melanie Cameron on the birth 
of their granddaughter, Olivia Grace Cameron. Proud parents are Sean and Rebecca 
Cameron.

Photographer Neshama Roash on having two of her images selected to be part of the 
Webster Arts exhibition, “Wanderlust,” which runs Feb. 24 to March 31. The exhibition fo-
cuses on the use of 2D and 3D visual art that presents the desire to travel the world, see far 
away places and a love of exploration. 

Alan Taxman, Senior Vice President at the Taxman Specter Wealth Management Group of 
Merrill Lynch, for being recognized along with his colleagues on the 2023 Forbes “Best-in-
State Wealth Management Teams” list.

Elise and Mark Krug on the engagement of their daughter, Paige Krug, to Nathan Her-
man. Paige is the sister of Rachel Krug. Nathan is the son of Adina Herman, Mark Herman 
and Susasna Russek.

Our B’nai Amoona members honored at the Jewish Federation 2023 Impact Breakfast 
Awards. Mazel Tov to Craig Neuman on receiving the 2023 Fred A. Goldstein Professional 
Excellence Award, and to Shira Berkowitz and Elliott Kleiman on receiving the 2023 
David N. and Roselin Grosberg Young Leadership Award.

The newly elected Emtza Region USY President, Mitchell Smith and Emtza Region US 
Vice-President of Communications, Samara Landy.

As of 5/12/23

Mazel Tov to...

Minyan Matters

Laura 
Laura Shapiro
314-229-9448

minyan@bnaiamoona.com

Bev
Beverly Chervitz

314-629-8099
minyan@bnaiamoona.com
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In Tribute
YAHRZEITS
IN MEMORY OF
Eva C. Kofsky

Joan Kaskowitz

Alma Rosen
Rhonda O’Brien & Steve Rosen

Eugene Fishgoll & Lillian Fishgoll
Gloria Spitzer

Barbara J. Pessen
Syd Pessen

Irwin Jerry Arky
Arnie Spirtas

Nat Tucker, Lois Harvey, & Sarene DeWoskin
Kathy & Tom DeWoskin

Albert Alper
Norman Gold

Mollie Bluestein Cohen, Walter Morris
JoLinda & Sanford Cohen

Jacqueline Lee
Louise & Dale Frohlichstein
Sharon & Irv Steinberg

Ben & Eva Lite
Selma Balk

Gertrudy Olschwanger
Helen Baker

Bernard Hulbert & Leonard Hulbert
Laura Goldmeier

William Rothman
Stewart Axelbaum

Ruby Fine
Marcia Handler

Irl Baris, Al Schenberg
Shirlene Baris

Isadore Stein
Alan Stein

Natalie Norwick
Barbara Davidson

William Rothman, Edward Schapiro
Ellen Schapiro & Gerald Axelbaum

Marvin Kahn
Elaine Kahn

Marion Perlmutter
Monica & Joel Perlmutter

Irvin Bernstein, Marvin Tzinberg
Shirley Tzinberg

Anne Meyer
Jay Meyer

Adolph Cohen
Sandra Sher

Sara & Ben Routman, 
Marvin Routman

Benita Routman

Maurine Axelbaum
Gail Klein
Stewart Axelbaum
Ellen Schapiro & Gerald Axelbaum

Hortense Haith, Yetta Gellman
Estelle, Frank, Scott, & 
Stephen Keller

Mor Rothman
Ervin Rodin

Marian Cherkin, Sorel Harris
Lynn Harris

Rosalie Chod
Jackie & Barry Chod

Charles Greenberg
Denny & Carl Greenberg

Jack Palan, Fay Chorlins
Susan Palan

Al Friedman, Sheryl Lauter
Renie & Steve Lauter

Gilbert Rubin
Ellyn Polsky

Sookie Seriff, Steve Perl
Cheryl Perl 

Max Cohen 
Cheryl Perl 

Ida Shank, Reva Shank
Harry Shank

Charles C. Kincaid
Marilyn Kincaid

Isadore Hiken
Prisella Grodsky

Gertrude Olschwanger
Barbara & Harry (z”l) Shechter

Yaffa Cwejgbaum
Adinah & Heschel Raskas

Herbert Freeman
Gary Freeman

Sam Rothman, Celia Pevnick, Joseph Pevnick, Shirley 
Troyan

Roz & Gerald Rothman

Mollie Williams, Sandra Joy Williams
Maurice Williams

Sam Siegel
Beverly Friedman

Harry Kostman, Blanche Kostman
Radine & Ben Borowsky

Bette Cohen
Sandra Sher

Beverly Franklin, Geofrey Belgari
Marjorie & Sydney Pessen

Goldye Rosen, Al Dreyfus
Marilyn & Les Rosen

Louis Axelbaum
Gail & Richard Klein
Ellen Schapiro & Gerald Axelbaum
Stewart Axelbaum

Barney Wolff Golbart
Myra Katz, Sherri McEver, 
Vicki Bensinger

Sol Stern
Anne & Marc Schoenfeld

Kimberly Sue Hessen
Barbara & Harry (z’l) Shechter

Benjamin Bahn
Barbara Bahn

Frances Cohen, Louis Cohen
Shari & Eric Cohen

Rebecca Schenberg
Shirlene Baris

Toby Scott
Harvey Gerstein

Marsha Portman
Ron Portman

William Borowsky, Pearl Borowsky
Radine & Benjamin Borowsky

Sadie Slade
Claire & Ron Hollander

Morris Enger, Lois Rubenson
Betsy & Tova Enger

Matthew Weisenberg
Judith & Brian Weisenberg

Jake Kohn
Roberta Herman

Mollie Pokres
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres

Lilly Plotnik
Roz Libanoff

Adam Kram
Marcia & Kenneth Kram

Constance Kincaid
Marilyn Kincaid

Hal Wasserman
Renee & Robert Wasserman

Mollie Pokres
Ellen & Dennis Pokres

Rose Stern, Sanford Schoenfeld
Anne & Marc Schoenfeld

Ronald Tennenbaum
Wilma Gerstein

David Becker
Leslie & Ron Becker

Jeanette Brown
Harvey Brown

Rachel Rothman, Jack Rothman
Richard Rothman

Leonard Brodsky
Roslyn Brodsky

Brian Jeffrey Smith
Marjorie Smith

Herbert Askuvich
Michael Askuvich

Carl Baker, Jeannie Hessen, Kimberly Sue Hessen
Helen Baker

Eva Lasky, Estelle Diamant
Kay Diamant

Estelle Tobin
Shelly & Barry Milder

Michael Holbrook
Louise & Dale Frohlichstein

Burton Sorkin, Esther Lieberman
Bea Sorkin

Fanny Fox
Irene Fox & Family

Alex Berman
Esther & Robert Banashek

Flora Grodsky
Joy Levin

Dolores Kosover
Rhonda O’Brien & Steve Rosen

Walter Zinn, David Zinn
Susie Mlynarczyk

Terry & Martin Koslov
Marilyn Humiston

Marlene & Henry Diamant
Estelle Diamant

GENERAL FUND
IN HONOR OF
Betsy Dennis

Eleanor Glick

Warren Kruger
Avigail & Steve Rosenzweig

Liessa Alperin’s JPro Career Achievement Award
Cheryl Perl
Lester Goldman
Carol Canis
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Betsy Enger
Fran & Harvey Cantor

Birth of Anita & Kenny Kraus’ grandson
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Marshall Myers Man of the Year/Kol Rinah
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Debbie Braunstein JPro Chesed/Kindness Award
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Harvey Greenstein
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Jennifer Bernstein JPro  Pillar Award
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Harvey Greenstein
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Carl Greenberg R’fuah Shleimah
Fran & Harvey Cantor

Marc Semanoff’s speedy recovery
Debra & Joel Spigel

Bruce Frank R’fuah Shleimah
Debra & Joel Spigel

Ilana Boyer Youth of the Year Award
Betsy Enger
Eileen & Mort House

Sara & Danny Wachsstock’s new grandchildren Noa 
& Yehuda

Debra & Joel Spigel

Wishing the Greenstein/Lutz Families Happy Purim
Eleanor Glick

Lynn Wittels honor as a Community Leader
Harvey Greenstein

Ed Herzog Men’s Club Man of the Year
Betsy Enger

Garth Gersten’s 32nd wedding anniversary
Garth Gersten 

Congregation B’nai Amoona
Joseph Serber
Casey Baker

IN MEMORY OF
Michael Goldberg

Princeton Place Residents Association
Vivian Zvibleman
Lucinda Marrs
Randi Polinsky & Family
Jordan & Josh Worth
Maria & Anthony Cohen
Dee Herrmann
Nikki & Paul Goldstein
Robin & David Chervitz

Marla & Gary Goldstein
Leslie & Gary Freeman
Sue & Marc Lapp
Amy Switzer
Valerie & Justin Freistein
Cheryl Perl 
Debbi & Brian Braunstein
Harriette & Jack Kraus
Barry Kessler
Tracy & Josh Juran
Dolores Kling
Leanne & Harvey Schneider
Ilene Osherow
Adele & Ivan Schenberg
Rita & Barry Worth
Carolyn & Larry Satz
Dee Herrmann
David Franklin
Lynda & Rick Berkowitz
Dale Poslosky
Susie Levin
Debra Bryer
Edwin Epstein
Karla & Steve Rosenblum
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg
Debbie & Jesse Barash
Sally Tofle
Karen & Howard Lang
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Corrine Jacobson
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Sue & Marc Lapp

Sanford Spitzer
Susan & Michael Mlynarczyk
Leslie & Ronald Becker
Denny & Carl Greenberg
Eleanor Glick
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin
Sue & Marc Lapp

Edward Lyss
Renee & Franklin Handel

Jerry Fiman
Irene & Jim Hirschfield
Rachel, Scott, Allyson & Daniel Segall
Betsy Enger
Ellen, Bobby, & Nicole Fagin
Denise Meckler
Sharon & Steve Schwartz
Maria & Anthony Cohen
Rochelle & Randy Aaranson
Becky & Bobby Vesper Goldberg
Amy & Craig Neuman
Sue & Marc Lapp
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Ruthellen Osherow
Carol & Arthur Rogoff
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin
John Becker
Leslie & Gary Freeman
Tammy & David Lanson
Rochelle & Stan Ferdman
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Amy & Eric Wallerstein
Mark Silvermintz & Donald Posegate
Rose Fiman
Jackie Lueg
Barbara & Larry Poger
Sally Tofle
Harriet & Miner Brown

Mickey Marks
Robin Fox & Family
Rochelle & Stan Ferdman
Alisa Cooperstein
Amy & Eric Wallerstein
Jackie Lueg

Mollie Lakin
Vivian Zvibleman
Lori & Gary Leidner

Diana Lutz
Rachel & Alan Taxman
Marla Hockfeld
Sharon O’Berto
Lester Goldman
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Lester Goldman
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Denise Meckler
Rochelle & Stan Ferdman

Charlotte Wolff
Debbie & Jeff Pernikoff
Richard Dorshow
Marla & Gary Goldstein

Ruth Fisher
Sue & Marc Lapp
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin
Maria & Anthony Cohen
Frank & Harvey Cantor
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In Tribute
Bonnie Jean Dick

Julie & Lenny Frankel
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Maria & Anthony Cohen
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Beverly Moll
Paul Sly
Lester Goldman
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Susan Smith
Lester Goldman
Abby & Vladimir Kushnir
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Harry Shechter
Madeleine & Harvey Elkins
Sheila & Richard Flom
Lauri & Irving Prengler
Robin & Dennis Bell
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Cheryl Perl 
Peggy & Alex Moore
Marlene & Henry Diamant
Kay Diamant
Rita Beckerman
Maria & Anthony Cohen
Marla & Gary Goldstein
Sue & Marc Lapp
Amy & Eric Wallerstein
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg
Sally Tofle
Bob Drucker
Debra & Joel Spigel

Sam Broh
Debra & Joel Spigel

Joan Hoffman
Marla & Gary Goldstein
Heidi & Dan Friedman
Harriet & Moe Brown
Beth & Rich Fentin
Vivian Zvibleman
Marcia Handler
David Franklin
Sally Tofle
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Marvin Beckerman
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Maurice Guller
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin

ARCHIVE DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Maurice Guller, Jerry Fiman

Lester Goldman

BA MEN’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND (TED 
FISCHER)
IN HONOR OF
Ed Herzog Men’s Club Man of the Year

Cheryl Perl 
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Harvey Greenstein
Gail & Hershey Feldstein

Ilana Boyer Men’s Club Youth of the Year
Harvey Greenstein
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Orly Cohn’s Bat Mitzvah
Harvey Greenstein

IN MEMORY OF
Jerry Fiman

Sheri Recoon & Howard Morese

Sandy Radloff Kahn
Susie & Art Shevitz

BALK TNT FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Susan Moldovan Smith

Harvey Greenstein

BEN KESSLER B’NAI AMOONA PRESCHOOL 
HIDDUR FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Margaret Lamberg

Helene & Richard Glass

BEN SACHS BREAKFAST FUND
IN HONOR OF
Leah Brodsky

Jennifer & David Brodsky

Sheryl & Larry Zigler Minyanaire of the Year
Leslie & Ron Becker

IN MEMORY OF
Stuart Sagel

Beverlee Sagel

Edith Brown, Rose Gold
Harvey Brown

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Jim Ellis’ 90th birthday

Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

IN MEMORY OF
Harry Shechter

Margie Kessler

Joan Hoffman, Harry Shechter, Joan Hoffman, Sandy 
Spitzer, Susan Moldovan Smith, Michael Goldberg

Rhonda & Andy Oberman

CONGREGATION B’NAI AMOONA 
CANTORIAL CHAIR FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Susan Smith

Susan Nathanson

DAVID GREENSTEIN ECC FUND
IN HONOR OF
Avi Whitson’s Bar Mitzvah

Harvey Greenstein

IN MEMORY OF
Joan Hoffman

Harvey Greenstein
Julie Lyss

Ruth Fisher, Jerry Fiman
Harvey Greenstein

DR. EDWARD & MARLA COHEN CARING 
COMMITTEE FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Thelma Stiller & Bernard Stiller

Marla & Ed Cohen

Jonathan Stiller, Mollie Cohen
Marla & Ed Cohen

Joan Hoffman
Marlene & Reuben Friedman

ENID GREENSTEIN INNOVATIVE 
EDUCATIONAL METHODS FUND
IN HONOR OF
Harvey Greenstein

Myrna & Jay Meyer

IN MEMORY OF
Ed Lyss

Janet & Barry Lutz

GALLANT FAMILY JUDAICA SHOP
IN MEMORY OF
Harry Shechter

Diane & Paul Gallant

GARY & PHYLLIS TRAUB CAMP 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Sarah Willick

Sheryl & Larry Zigler

Jerry Fiman
Phyllis & Gary Traub

Phillip Leavitt
Phyllis & Gary Traub

HAMAKOLET (FOOD PANTRY) DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Bruce Frank’s Speedy Recovery

Carole & Zachary Mann

IN MEMORY OF
Mickey Marks

Denise Meckler

Harry Shechter
Sherri & Robert Daniel

HAROLD & MILDRED GULLER FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Michael Goldberg, Harry Shechter

Cindi & Keith Guller

JACK & SALLY FIVEL MUSIC DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Sy Schwartz

Sharon Fivel & Steve Schwartz

JONATHAN GOLDBERG MEMORIAL FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Jonathan Goldberg

Linda & Philip Dembo
Shirlene Baris

Sara Willick
Etelle Kohn

JOSEPH GOLDMAN BRING LIGHT TO CAMP 
FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Sammy Goldman, Joseph Goldman

Rebecca & Louis Goldman

KAREN CHOD MEMORIAL CAMP 
ASSISTANCE FUND
IN HONOR OF
Orly Cohn’s Bat Mitzvah

Leslie & Gary Freeman

Rick Dirks’ special birthday, birth of Dottie & 
Jimmy Ellis’ great grandson, Craig Neuman’s 
Professional Excellence Award, Chuck & Judy Bryant’s 
granddaughter’s Bat Mitzvah, Norm Farber’s special 
birthday

Susie & David Gitt

Anita & Ken Kraus’ new grandbaby
Rosalie Franklin

IN MEMORY OF
Rosalie Chod, Ronald Chod, Lawrence Halperin, 
Pola Halperin, Mitch Grand, Harry Shechter, Michael 
Goldberg

Laurie & Ed Chod

Leonard Chod
Jackie & Barry Chod
Laurie & Ed Chod

Leonard Chod, Rosalie Chod
Paul Chod

Harold Sarner, Mr. & Mrs. Michael Eisenbeg’s brother 
(Wendy’s), Harry Shechter

Susie & David Gitt

Diana Lutz
Rosalie Franklin

Michael Goldberg
Robin & Mark Shulman
Susie & David Gitt

Samuel Brown, Betty Blumenthal
Marcia & Hesh Lyons

Jerry Fiman
Rosalie Franklin & Oscar Goldberg

LEWIN SENIOR TRANSPORTATION FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Jerry Fiman, Joan Hoffman, Harry Shechter, Michael 
Goldberg, Hortense Lewin

Phyllis Goldberg

LIBRARY DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Zusman Bensky

Gerry Friedman

Harry Shechter
Joan Kaskowitz

LINDA ROTSKOFF EARLY CHILDHOOD 
CENTER DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Sylvia & Stuart Manewith’s new granddaughter

Anita & Ken Kraus

Debbi Braunstein JPro Chesed/Kindness Award
Pam & Howard Appelman
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Birth of Brooks Cohen
Mercedes, Miguel, Joe & Shirley Gelman

Birth of Anita & Ken Kraus’ grandson
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Lisa & Michael Samis
Sylvia & Stu Manewith
Harvey Greenstein
Rosalie Franklin

Harvey Greenstein & Jan Baron “From Play to Pray” 
Fundraiser LRECC Reunion

Hazzan Leon & Michal Lissek

IN MEMORY OF
Daniel G. Hollander

Elaine & Ron Hollander

Harry Shechter
Ellen & Robert Fagin
Ellen Cohen
Gay Gordon
Kathy & Ron Green
Leslie & Gary Freeman
Esther & Robert Banashek
Belinda & Mark Dana
Janet & Barry Lutz
Beth Saltzman
Lisa & Roy Kramer
Susan Rich
Vivian Zvibleman
Gail & Allan Feinberg
Betsy Enger
Karen Montileone
Paula Wagner & 
Michael Goldstein
Kathy & Tom DeWoskin
Tracy & John Spencer
Sue Ellen & Larry Maneson
Rosemary Kohn Cooper
Lisa & Steve Kleinman & Family
Rochelle & Doug Freeman

Leslie Rickard
Carla & Leonard Weintraub
Nancy & Bob Gellman
Amy Maupin
Shirley Tzinberg
Debra & Joel Spigel
Amy & Larry Perlmutter
Leslie & Ron Becker
Denny & Carl Greenberg
Susan & Michael Mlynarczyk
Marcia & Hesh Lyons
Janet & Seymour Krout
Eleanor Glick
Eleanor Zimring
Robin & Mark Shulman
Monica & Joel Perlmutter
Bianca Sarrach
Jacki & David Rosen
Lisa & Mike Greenstein
Florence & William Shultz
Marsha & Larry Weisel
Rita & Barry Worth
Judi & Kenneth Rotskoff
Beth, Joey & Jessie Mayer
Natalie & Larry Goldman
Dale Poslosky
Marilyn & Lester Rosen
Jennifer & Matt Smith
Alan J. Bank
Bunne Weinhaus & Alan Kaplan
Barbara & Larry Poger
Harvey Greenstein
Helen Baker
Nancy Bolozky
Stacey Silver
Marsha & Steve Funk
Laurie & Stu Cohen
Claudia Millonas
Edward Balk
Barbara & Jerry Opinsky
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Harriet & Miner Brown
Polly & Elliott Lanson
Susie Hapner
Carla & Leonard Weintraub
Suzy & Steve Weinstein
Carol & Ted Barr
Marlene & Henry Diamant
Kay Diamant
Eleanor Glick
Charlene & Larry Eidelman
Estelle & Frank Keller
Lester Goldman
Hazzan Leon & Michal Lissek
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Corrine Jacobson
Anita & Ken Kraus

Sherry Wolff
Barbara & Bob Hoffman
Pam & Howard Appelman

Jan Subar
Barbara & Bob Hoffman

Michael Goldberg
Pam & Howard Appelman
Barbara & Bob Hoffman

Harriet Zimmerman
Beryl Cohen & Amy Robinson & Family

LISSEK MUSIC ENDOWMENT FUND
IN HONOR OF
Congregation B’nai Amoona

Anonymous

Hazzan Lissek’s Minyan participation
Harvey Greenstein

IN MEMORY OF
Joan Hoffman, Michael Goldberg

Hazzan Leon & Michal Lissek

LOU ZELLINGER MEMORIAL FUND
IN HONOR OF
Congregation B’nai Amoona

David Zellinger

LYNN MYERS MEMORIAL MITZVAH FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Sam Broh

Gary Myers

MARSHA BRIN WOLFF FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Michael Goldberg, Harry Shechter

Sherry & Gary Wolff

MEYER KRANZBERG CENTER FOR JEWISH 
LIVING & LEARNING FUND
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin JPro Career Achievement Award

Amy & Eric Wallerstein 

Tributes continued on page 8.



NATHAN & BELLE STOLIAR CANDY FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Jerry Fiman

Barbara & Harry (z”l) Shechter

OSCAR & ELAINE GOLDBERG NEW IDEA 
FUND
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin JPro Career Achievement Award

Rosalie Franklin & Oscar Goldberg

Jimmy Ellis’ special birthday
Rosalie Franklin & 
Oscar Goldberg

Birth of Debbie & Jeff Dalin’s granddaughter
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Patti & Fred Heldman

IN MEMORY OF
Harry Shechter, Joan Hoffman, 
Al Rotskoff, Jerry Fiman

Debbie & Jeff Dalin

Michael Goldberg
Sue Schreiber
Norma Appelman
Denny & Carl Greenberg
Sylvia & Stuart Manewith
Paul & Diane Gallant
Becky & Bobby Goldberg
Lisa & Mike Greenstein
Judy Lazerwitz
Belinda & Mark Dana
Karen Yoffie
Harriet Lipnick
Marlene & Marvin Rosengarten
Shirlene Baris
Kathy & Tom DeWoskin
Your Torah Study Group
Vivian & Larry Waldman
Marcia & Hesh Lyons
Barbara Sapot & Shivah Group
Joan Kaskowitz
Beth & Rich Fentin
Janet Brickman
Janet & Barry Lutz
Barbara Shechter
Barbara & Larry Poger
Karen, Mitch, Shira & Dani Stern
Marlene & Marvin Rosengarten
Mark Franklin
Irene & Jim Hirschfield
Alan & Laurie Dien Yaillen
Sharon Fivel & Steve Schwartz
Carolyn & Alan Grove
Judith Malman
Patti & Fred Heldman
Gay & Larry Goldenberg
Edward Balk
Marilyn Schear & Rob Loewenstein
Carole Simon
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Susie Hapner
Ann & Marty Epstein
Wilma & Harvey Gerstein
Lenore & Eddie Pepper
Lester Goldman
Harvey Greenstein
B’nai Brith St. Louis Executive Board
Caryn & Bruce Sandweiss
Ileane Fagin
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Rochelle & Doug Freeman

Jerry Fiman
Debbie & Jeff Dalin

Stan Wilensky
Judy, Greg & Rachel Lazerwitz

Gloria Hoffman, Sarah Greenberg
Oscar Goldberg

Don Roth
Rosalie Franklin & Oscar Goldberg

Shirley Wilensky
Judy, Greg, & Rachel Lazerwitz

PEGGY & HAROLD ROSENTHAL EDUCATOR 
FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Corrine Jacobson, Harriet Kraus, Mollie Lakin, Sandy 
Spitzer, Ruth Fisher, Nona Barth

Linda & Michael Rosenblatt

Jayne Weitz
Rabbi Neal & Carol Rose
Harvey Greenstein
Julie & Lenny Frankel

PLANT A TREE FOR LIFE FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Jerry Fiman

Joan Hoffman (z”l)

Joan Hoffman
Barbara & Larry Poger
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Vivan & Larry Waldman
Lester Goldman

PRAYER BOOK FUND
IN MEMORY OF
John M. Wolff

Patti, Mary & Samantha Wolff

David Jolovitz, Hanna Jolovitz
Sarah & Howard Berk

RABBI BERNARD LIPNICK FOUNDATION 
FOR THE CONSERVATIVE MOVEMENT
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin JPro Career Achievement Award

Gloria Spitzer

Joy Levin’s healing quickly
Harvey Greenstein

IN MEMORY OF
Charlotte Tabachnic, Sylvia Heller

Gerry Heller

Harry Shechter
Gloria Spitzer
Marlene & Marvin Rosengarten

Joan Hoffman
Gloria Spitzer
Marlene & Marvin Rosengarten

Michael Goldberg
Gloria Spitzer
Joy Levin
Gerry Heller

SAMMY GOLDMAN KABBALAT SHABBAT 
MUSIC PROGRAM FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Sylvia Adele Loomstein

Susan Nathanson

Judy Goldman, Joseph Shoup, Louis Goldman
Lester Goldman

Jerry Fiman, Harry Shechter
Shelley & Danny Zimbalist

SETH M. CHARLSON CAMP RAMOT 
AMOONA SCHOLARSHIP FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Barry Silver, Susan Kaplansky

Nancy & Alan Charlson

SISTERHOOD DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Sam Dorshow earning firefighter designations

Barb & Bob Hoffman

IN MEMORY OF
Corrine Jacobson

Marsha & Larry Weisel
Fran & Harvey Cantor
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Sylvia & Stu Manewith

Sanford Spitzer
Barbara Felder
Barbara & Bob Hoffman

Harry Shechter
Barbara & Bob Hoffman
Diane Friedamn
Rachel & Alan Taxman

Jerry Fiman
Barbara & Bob Hoffman

Mickey Marks
Rachel & Alan Taxman

Joan Hoffman
Rachel & Alan Taxman

SOCIAL ACTION DONATION (MITZVAH 
CIRCLE)
IN HONOR OF
Sheryl Kalman

Sue Rich

Lynn Wittels JPro Stl Community Award
Cookie Simon

Liessa Alperin JPro Career Achievement Award
Pam & Howard Appelman
Naomi & Norman Fishman
Carol & Bruce Canis
Barbara & Bob Hoffman
Leslie & Gary Freeman
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Sheryl Kalman
Marcia & Hesh Lyons
Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank
Sylvia & Stu Manewith
Cookie Simon

IN MEMORY OF
Michael Lewis Holbrook

Beth Frohlichstein & 
Jacqueline Holbrook

Michael Goldberg
Barbara & Michael Shuman

Tributes listed are from January 17, 2023 through 
April 19, 2023. Tributes received after April 19, 2023 
will appear in the next bulletin.
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KLEI KODESH & STAFF DIRECTORS

Sharon Nathanson
Cantor 

Jeffrey Abraham
Rabbi

Neal Rose
Senior Rabbinic Scholar

Bernard Lipnick (z”l)
Rabbi Emeritus

Leon S. Lissek
Cantor Emeritus

Kerri Alper
Director of The Linda Rotskoff 
Early Childhood Center

Liessa Alperin
Director of Congregational Life and
Engagement

Gail Armstrong
Director of Development

Kyla Gersten
Director of Camp Ramot Amoona

Anita Kraus
Executive Director

Vickie Shuchart
Director of Strategic Operations

OFFICERS & EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE 

Jeff Singer
President

Beth Saltzman
Senior Vice President

Betsy Enger
Vice President, Membership

David Kantor
Vice President, Religious Affairs

Jennifer Smith
Vice President, Administration 
& Communications

Sheryl Kalman
Vice President, Programming

Alan Fine
Vice President, Finance

Edward Herzog
Secretary

Paul Gallant
Special Executive Committee Advisor

Jeff Weiss
Member-At-Large

Gary Wolff
Member-At-Large

AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS

Diane Friedman & Elise Krug
Sisterhood

Kevin Litt
Men’s Club

Aydan Bricker
BAUSY

MAZEL TOV to our 
2023-2024 Officers and 

Board of Trustees

President
Gail Feldstein

1st Vice President
Jennifer Smith

VP Communications
Kevin Litt

VP Programming
Sheryl Kalman

VP Membership
Pam Appelman

VP Sacred Experiences 
David Kantor

Treasurer
Stuart Manewith

Secretary
Edward Herzog

Board of Trustees
Gerald Axelbaum

Jon Baris
Rachel Dorshow

Betsy Enger
Hershey Feldstein

Nikki Goldfeder
Judith Isaacs

Kevin Korenblat
David Lanson
Christine Lyss

Nicole McLemore
Barry Milder

Rhonda O’Brien
Michael Perlmutter

Sue Rich
Michael Rubin

Jane Rubin
Laura Shapiro

Jillian Thomadsen
Amy Wallerstein

Renee Wasserman
Faith Waxman
Nikki Weinstein

A special note from our Rabbis 
and Cantor: Though we do not 

publish the names of those 
who make contributions to 

our Discretionary Funds (as a 
way to protect their request 
for anonymity), we deeply 
appreciate their continued 

thoughtfulness and generosity.

 Todah Rabbah & may you 
continue to be blessed from On-

High. 

Cantor Sharon Nathanson 
Rabbi Jeffrey Abraham 

& Rabbi Neal Rose

In addition, we do not publish 
contributions made by our Klei 
Kodesh and Board President.


